EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE 

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 8 JANUARY 2004

COS.13/04
PROVISION FOR DISABLED ACCESS AT OLD TULLIE HOUSE AND THE GUILD HALL

With reference to Minute COS.98/03 the Head of Culture, Leisure and Sport updated Members on the Provision for Disabled Access at the Old Tullie House and Guild Hall.

Mr Beveridge advised that an audit of the 2 buildings had been carried out by the Council’s Access Officer, a Commercial and Technical Services Representative and a member of the Tullie House staff.  He provided details of the outcome of this audit which distinguished between audit commission requirements (which are also the requirements for a BV156) and the Disability Discrimination Act.  He advised that currently access to the Old Tullie House and Guild Hall is limited for some disabled people, especially those who require a wheel chair for access.  Due to the age and historical significance of the buildings, the options for making physical adaptations is extremely limited.  Previous requests to English Heritage for permission to make alterations had not been successful due to the impact they would have on the structure of the building.  In order to ensure that disabled people can have some access to the collections in these buildings, a slide show is provided just off the main foyer in Tullie House, illustrating some of the best known work in the 2 buildings.

Mr Beveridge advised that as part of the North West hub, some funding may be obtained for increasing access, which would include disabled access and generally opening up access for all to collections which are currently in store.  He advised that this would form part of the Development Plan which was due for completion in the summer of 2004.  The different options for improving access could be examined as part of the Development Plan.

The Overview and Scrutiny Manager then differentiated between the Disability Discrimination Act and the Best Value Performance Indicator.

Members recognised that in these two old and historical buildings the point where physical adaptations could no longer be made had now been reached and that it was now a case of looking at radical and novel ways of ensuring access which would satisfy the requirements of the Disability Discrimination Act.

Members suggested that the Department of Culture, Media and Sport should be contacted and asked what their policy or view is on historical buildings where no further physical adaptations could be made as permission to make alterations had not been successful due to the impact they would have on the structure of the buildings.  If the Department of Culture, Media and Sport do have a view on this then the Council should not be penalised for not achieving the BV156.

Members also suggested a future report or input via a workshop to consider creative ideas for improving access.  Mr Beveridge suggested that this could be undertaken as part of the Development Plan process and Members could be involved in this specific aspect of the process.

RESOLVED – (1) That the Executive be informed that the Committee has got as far as it can in terms of the BV 156 in relation to Old Tullie House and the Guild Hall.  The Executive are asked to write to the Department of Culture, Media and Sport to establish the national policy on physical adaptations in historical buildings and to ensure that the Council are not penalised if adaptations cannot be made because of the impact on structures of buildings.

(2)  That the Overview & Scrutiny Management Committee be asked for their observations and comments on the best way for Overview and Scrutiny to  consider creative ways to improve access barriers to the City’s collections.  These could include member input to the Development Plan, Overview and Scrutiny Workshops with front line service Managers and providers, or a report on creative alternatives to physical constraints which had been used in other parts of the country.

